May 1, 2023
Dear Brothers and Sisters:

The time is upon us to begin planning for the annual meeting of the Massachusetts State Grange. You are cordially invited to attend the 151st Annual Session of the Massachusetts State Grange to be held in Devens, MA, October 19 – 22, 2023.  Attending the Annual Session provides us the opportunity to connect with fellow Grange members, celebrate the successes of the past year, and plan for the year to come.  We hope that you will take the opportunity to join us and contribute to the work of the Grange at this exciting time of growth and change and celebration.
Every Grange has the opportunity and responsibility to contribute to the great works of our organization. We encourage your Grange to submit resolutions to be acted upon by the delegates at State Session.  Resolutions can deal with a change to Grange regulations, or could recommend a position that the Grange should take on an issue of state or national importance. Remember the deadline to submit all resolutions to the State Secretary is July 1, 2023 for vetting by the Vetting Committee otherwise by August 1, 2023.  Please be sure that you receive a confirmation that your resolution(s) were received, no exceptions will be made to this deadline.
We encourage all Granges to send delegates and take part in the important work of our Order.  It is through the collaboration of all Granges that we can ensure the success of the Grange in Massachusetts.  If you have any questions, please contact either of us.  We look forward to working with you all in Plymouth.

The State Grange Session will be held at the Springhill Suites Devens Commons Center, 27 Andrews Parkway, Devens, MA 01434.  Room rates per night are: $145.00. The State Grange will be underwriting $25.00 per room per night. The current tax rate of 11.7% will be charged, subject to change.  Please call the hotel directly at 978-772-3030 to make your reservations or online at the MSG website www.massgrange.org/annual-meetng. The deadline for hotel reservations is September 19, 2023 at 5 p.m.
New this year you have the option to register for meals online at www.massgrange.org/annual-meeting or complete the enclosed form and return to the State Steward, Christopher Szkutak, 56 Rumonski Drive, Northbridge, MA 01534 before October 2, 2023.  All payments must be mailed to the State Steward, online payments are not available. Make checks payable to Massachusetts State Grange.

The session program, resolutions, delegates’ credentials, and non-delegate registration forms will be mailed out in August.  Please remember that in order to send delegates to session, your Grange must have filed all reports and required dues with the State Secretary through June 30, 2023.
Fraternally,

Glenn P. Gibson, State President
Deborah K. Goodrich, State Secretary
